
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 6    Wednesday 16th May     WEEK 5, TERM 2 
*Available on our School App, Website, CC Parent Portal.  Paper copies available in the Office* 

St Andrew’s Parish 

CORPUS CHRISTI PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

29 RUSSELL STREET, WERRIBEE VIC. 3030 

Telephone: (03) 9741 8440        Facsimile: (03) 9741 8038 

www.ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 
 

MOTHER’S DAY 
  

We hope that all the mums and grandmas had a great Mother’s Day on Sunday and that the children were 
great at pampering you. We are sure that you would have been well looked after for the day! It was lovely to 
see so many Mothers / Grandmothers / Special adults at our Mother’s Day Liturgy on Friday. It was a beauti-
ful way to thank God for these special women in our lives! 
  

A huge, big THANKYOU to all the helpers including the buyers, wrappers and sellers that helped with the 
Mother’s Day Stall last week. Mothers, we hope you all loved your presents that were chosen so carefully by 
your children.  
  

GRANDPARENTS DAY 
 

It was wonderful to see so many Grandparents at our school for Grandparents Morning. The children were 
very excited to see their Grandparents at school and show them some of the learning they have been doing in 
their Learning Communities. Grandparents are certainly special people in the lives of our children and we 
thank God for the gift of all grandparents and all other special adults in the lives of our children. 
 

 

Special Prayer for our GRANDPARENTS 
 

God who loves us unconditionally, as we celebrate Jesus’ grandparents, Anne and         

Joachim, we give you thanks for the gift of all grandparents. May we always show our 

deep gratitude for the gifts they are.  

Lord, May we never forget the blessings you give us in through our grandparents and 

those who lead and form us in faith and life. May we always show respect and love for 

them. We pray this in the name of Jesus, our brother and Lord. Amen 

 

 
 
NAPLAN 
 

We wish all of the grade 3 & 5 children well as they continue to participate in the NAPLAN assessments this 
week. NAPLAN tests have been undertaken yesterday, today and will continue tomorrow, Thursday 

 
STAFF NEWS 
 

It is with pleasure that Mrs Leanne Sultana (Purple Community) has announced that she and her husband are 
expecting their first child later this year. As a school community, we congratulate them and wish them every 
blessing.  We will keep you informed about Mrs Sultana’s dates regarding Maternity Leave. 
 

In addition I wish to inform you that Miss Stephanie Mobilio will be on leave from Tuesday 22nd May until 
the end of term.  Miss Mobilio will be taking some time to be with family in Italy.   We wish Miss Mobilio a 
safe and special time with family. Mrs Larissa Murdock and Mrs Kelly Cowlishaw will be replacing Stepha-
nie in the Purple Community. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact myself, Mrs Sultana or Miss Mobilio if needed. 



 

 

 

STUDENT ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  * Parents please note update to timeframe 
 

A reminder for all Parents/ Carers to ensure that the school  

is notified of any absence from school by  9:30am 

 

This can be done via email at : ccschooloffice@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au   OR 
 

Contacting the School Office by Telephone on  : 9741 8440 
 

More information relating to school procedure and student attendance reporting requirements can be found 
under Wellbeing and Community Partnerships in this edition of our Newsletter. 

 
 

UNIFORMS 
 

I wish to congratulate children and parents on how wonderful our children look in their full school uniforms 
as they come to school each day. Uniforms provide children with a sense of pride in their school and a           
genuine sense of belonging to the school community. 
  
Children were required to be in full winter school uniform from Monday 14th May, including black school 
shoes (black runners are not acceptable as replacements for black school shoes), grey socks and long grey 
pants for boys and navy tights/socks and tunics for girls. Students can only wear runners and white sport 
socks with their sports uniform. A navy blue rain jacket is available from Rushford’s for the winter months if 
required. Also, please encourage children to wear a warm jacket or parker to school during the colder months 
to use during outside times if they need.  
  
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 

Any donations of Second Hand Uniform Winter items, particularly boys’ grey pants and girls’ tunics, would 
be greatly appreciated. Our 2nd hand uniform shop operates from 8:30am to 9:00am every Thursday and           
Friday morning and is kindly run and organised by Mrs Susie Panhorst.  If Parents / Carers can not attending 
during these allocated times please contact the School Office and a 2nd Hand Uniform Request Form can be 
completed and provided to Susie.  If your requested items are available the Office will contact you by SMS. 
   

 
PLEASE DON’T PARK IN OUR NEIGBOURS YARDS, DRIVEWAYS OR NATURE STRIPS.   
 

As a matter of courtesy and respect we remind all parents and carers to not park in private driveways or on 
the nature strips of our school neighbours. 
 
  
Kind regards, 
Linda 

 
 
 
WEEKEND MAINTENANCE PROGRAM 
 

Our Weekend Maintenance Program coninues.  Thank you to the many families who attended with such 
short notice.   Please keep a look out for the Roster and in the lead up to your  rostered weekend your Green 
Reminder Notice.  Families will receive an SMS reminder, usually the  Friday before a rostered Sunday.   
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 

 

GRANDPARENTS DAY  
 

On the 4th of May we celebrated our Grandparents morning. We had such a tremendous turn out and it truly 
was a very special morning. The morning started with Linda welcoming our grandparents and families to our 
school, followed by our school leaders and student RE team guiding them around our school and into class-
rooms. We concluded our morning with two liturgies (F-2) and (3-6) and a shared lunch in their grandchil-
dren’s learning space. A very big thank you to all our grandparents and families who took part and made our 
day so wonderful with your presence. We look forward to another celebration with our grandparents in the 
future.   

 

MOTHER’S DAY LITURGY 
 

Happy Mother’s day to our beautiful mothers and special women in our lives. Last Friday, our Foundation 
unit led the beautiful prayer service honouring our mothers and to let them know how special they are to us.  

 

PROJECT COMPASSION  
 

During Lent we fundraised for Project Compassion. A big thank you for your generosity- we have raised a 
total of $731.75 for Caritas! Our efforts and donation help the world's poor to help end poverty, promote jus-
tice and uphold dignity. 

 

PENTECOST  
 

This Sunday marks the birth of our Church. The word Pentecost is Greek and it means "50th day." Fifty days 
after Easter Sunday, we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit upon the Apostles and their followers, and 
the beginning of their Earthly ministry to make disciples of all nations. Happy birthday to our Catholic 
Church!  
 

 

 

SACRAMENT PROGRAM DATES FOR 2018 
 

First Eucharist - Sunday 19th August at 1:00pm and 3:00pm 

 

 

 
24th May - Feast of Corpus Christi Whole School Mass and Celebration 

17th June - Community Mass held at St. Mary of the Cross Chapel 10am  
 

 

 

 

CONDOLENCES  

To the Pipino Family (Anika 5/6EV & Ari 3/4LS) after the passing away of their Grandfather.  Our thoughts 
and prayers are you all at this sad time. 

 

Miss Richelle Mendoza, Religious Education Leader  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Mrs Elissa Ardizzon, Wellbeing & Community Engagement Leader 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is that time of year again, BOOK FAIR.  This is an opportunity for children to browse 
through a variety of books supplied by Scholastic and having the option of purchasing.  
Money that is raised through Book Fair allows the Library to purchase a variety of books 
and furniture. 

Book fair will be operating from Monday 28th May and runs through till Wednesday 6th 
June. If you wish you can attend the Fair with your children timetables will be in the           
classrooms as the event gets closer. 

 As this is a big event volunteers are needed to help make this a great success, so please if 
you are able to help on either Wednesday 30th May or Tuesday 5th June or both days let 
me know by contacting me either by email: judieb@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au, phone               
9741 8440 or leave your name at the Office. Please remember that you must have a Work-
ing With Children’s check.                                      

Yours in Books, Judie Baird 

ICT News 

mailto:judieb@ccwerribee.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 
 

                          Rainy Days  
 

Winter has now really arrived and weekend activities with families are not as outdoors as we would like. Children 
can become bored quite easily and often a movie or screen time on a device can be the quick fix but doesn’t last 
long!  
 
What can I do with these children on wet days is a question I’ve heard often! 
As a teacher and a mum I have always looked at the learning that could happen at home on days like this. Chil-
dren love doing things with Parents, Grandparents and significant others.. I remember cooking with my Grand-
mother, doing woodwork with my Dad and making things out of nothing with my brothers and sisters. There are 
many learning opportunities in informal activities with every day on hand materials you already have at home. 
You might need to read instructions, calculate amounts in a recipe ,build a tower with playing cards that stands up 
by itself and count how many cards you were able to use!  It is good to plan ahead and have a box of things to do 
especially for “rainy days”. Things like: paper, pencils, scissors, icypole sticks, old magazines, scrap books,        
copies of photos, drinking straws, wool, string etc could be in the box. 
 
Here are some ideas to try with any age children on inside play days. 
 
Make a playlist and have a disco - On iTunes, Spotify, Audiolizer or we7 you can create your  own playlists 
of your favourite songs. Why not pick 5 songs each that you all like, to add to your playlist, then put it on shuffle 
and have a Mini Disco in the house. Move back the furniture, and get moving – why not try best and worst dancer 
competitions, and get everyone to try the Can Can and limbo dancing? 
 
Hold an indoor Scavenger Hunt - Near ly everyone owns a digital camera or  has camera function on their  
mobile phone. Make up a list of items, that can be found throughout the house. The children must find and photo-
graph each item on the list! Why not try finding the items on our Scavenger Hunt! 
 
Create a Town in a Cardboard Box - If you have a giant cardboard box, why not draw a town on the bot-
tom of the box, with roads, tracks, bridges, parks, car-parks, etc. Add some wooden building blocks, cars, trains 
and some wooden/plastic animals. And let your child’s imagination run wild. Older children could help with dec-
orating/creating the scene. 
 
Make shadow shapes - Turn off the lights, close the cur tains, and with the help of a torch, take turns mak-
ing shadow shapes on the walls, with your hands. See who can make the best shape. 
Play cards -Remember the card games you used to play as a child? Why not teach your children how to play 
some card games. 
 
Bake - Most children love to bake, with the promise of a sweet tr eat at the end!  
 
Have a tea-party/indoor picnic - Spread out the picnic blanket/small table and set out little plates with 
snacks and drinks and napkins and enjoy an indoor picnic! Cuddly toys also make useful guests! 
 
Photo Albums & Photos - Children (and adults) love looking at old photos and hear ing stor ies, so find those 
old photo albums and have a look at the past. A real winner is to give each child their own photo album, and let 
them choose their own photos for it – a great entertainer on a rainy day! They can get creative with their own al-
bums, decorating the covers and pages. 
 
Make a collage - Get out the old magazines and some paper  and glue and pens and have a collage-making 
session. 
 
Make a Flippy book/moving story - This is an ideal craft for  an older  kid – all you need is a drawing pad, and 
pencil. Explain how the book works, that you draw an image in the same corner of the book on each page, and 
that each image changes only slightly. Stickman are a good starting point, in different poses. Then you flip 
through the pages and watch their character “start to move” 
 
Hope this helps make Rainy Days fun!   
Mrs Peta Cesarec, Learning and Teaching Leader 

More information can be found using this link                                               
https://www.mykidstime.com/things-to-do/50-fun-rainy-day-activities-for-kids/ 

http://www.spotify.ie/
http://www.we7.com/
https://www.mykidstime.com/making-a-collage/
https://www.mykidstime.com/making-a-collage/
https://www.mykidstime.com/things-to-do/50-fun-rainy-day-activities-for-kids/


 

 

 

 

  
 

Well done to all the children that have had a go at answering the The Timezone Numeracy Challenge  
question so far! The next question for the students to solve is: 

 

Foundation-2 question:  

A farmer wants to know how many horses and chickens are on a farm. She counted 20 feet altogeth-
er. How many of each is there? Make sure you show your working out in an efficient way. 

 

Grade 3-6 question: 

A farmer wants to know how many horses and chickens are on a farm. She counted 82 feet and 26 
animals. How many of each is there? Make sure you show your working out in an efficient way. 

 

The children will have 2 weeks to complete and hand in the problem. The cut off time for the next 
challenge will be 3:15pm on Wednesday, 30th May with the winners being announced on Monday, 
4th June (there will be no assembly on Fr iday, 1st June due to our school closure day). 

 

Encourage your child to work out the problem independently (family members may assist if needed). 
Each child is to show their working out on a piece of paper with their name and grade clearly labelled 
at the top of the page. Once completed, students are to place their paper into the white Timezone Nu-
meracy Challenge box located near the office. Remind your child to place the paper into the correct 
box of their year level (F-2 or 3-6). I will collect the boxes after the cut off time and sort through the 
responses. To be eligible for the final draw, students must show their working out and must use effi-
cient strategies to solve the problem. Please note that the strategies used will count more than just the 
answer itself. If a paper is handed in with just the answer and no working out then that paper will be 
ineligible to go into the final draw. On the Friday afternoon at the whole school assembly, I will draw 
out a Foundation-2 student’s name and a Grade 3-6 student’s name from each box. These students 
will receive a Timezone certificate and voucher to be used at the Timezone store at Werribee Plaza.  

 

Just a reminder that this term on Tuesday, 29th May, we will be having our  Family Numeracy 
Night at the school from 6:00-7:30pm. Please fill out the permission note and return it to your  
child’s classroom teacher if you are attending the night.  

 

Have a great week! 

   Mr Peter Donoghue, Numeracy Leader 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for all of the generous donations to the Art Room. We don't need boxes anymore. 
However, we would now like clean, empty shopping bags like the ones from Coles. Also, 
keep bringing in newspapers and any sturdy plastic containers with or without lids.   

Your help is much appreciated. 

Mrs Maria Chetcuti, Arts Specialist Teacher 



 

 

 

 
 

MIDDLE UNIT 

 

Middle students have been introduced to MFACTS and the feedback is...they love it! Students now have 
their usernames and password in their diary and we encourage students to practice their multiplication 
facts as often as they can at home, as part of their home learning. Talk to your child about what facts 
they need to practise and watch the strategy videos together to further support learning.  

 

For writing, students have received their Writer’s Notebook and decorated the front covers to make it, 
“theirs”. A Writer's Notebook encourages writing practice and nurtures creativity. A writer’s notebook re-
moves the pressure of “getting it right” when writing and allows students to be creative and just enjoy 
writing.  

 

We wish all our Year 3 students the best of luck as they undertake their first NAPLAN this week. 

 
  

 

The Middle Community will again be utilising the Remind app. to inform our Middle Communi-
ty parents about student learning, reminders, exciting activities and goings on in the Middles.                         
The password to access the Middle Community is: middles18 

 

We look forward to a new term of wonderful learning, 

Yours in partnership, Ms Kim Gleeson, Middle Unit Leader  

 

 

FOUNDATION UNIT 

 

As always, the Foundation students have blown us away with all their hard work these past two weeks.  
In Literacy, we have started our guided reading workshops. We have been looking at different strategies 
to help us read and practising how to read to ourselves and to a partner.  
In Maths, we have been learning to recognise ordinal notation (1st, 2nd, 3rd) and how to use it in our 
everyday experiences for example during a running race. We have also started to order the days of the 
week. At home discuss the different things you do with your child each day of the week (sports etc).   
We have continued to explore our unit on celebrations by talking about the things all celebrations have 
and why they have them. We then discussed the communities we are a part of and what we might do 
with these groups of people. 
Congratulations to all our Foundation students who sang and read at our first whole school liturgy for 
Mother's Day. The students sang beautifully and it was a great success.  
Thank you  to all the parents who have been coming into yellow community to help us in the mornings. 
Your assistance is greatly appreciated and the children love having you in the classroom.  
 

 

Stay up to date with the happenings in Foundation on the Remind App @funcc2018  

 
 

Yours in partnership, The Foundation Team 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

JUNIOR UNIT  
 

Wow what a full two weeks we have had in the Juniors with more exciting things to come. 
 

In Religion the Juniors have been enjoying looking at Bible stories such as the Road to Emmaus and 
Pentecost. Next week students will be begin learning about Spirit Filled People such as Saint Mary 
MacKillop. 
 

In Literacy students have begun reading and writing Explanation Texts based on different materials and 
resources. Students are beginning to write their own, following the Explanation Text structure. 
 

In Mathematics, students are enjoying learning addition skills in their workshops. Ask your child some 
addition problems and allow them to explain the different strategies they used to answer the problem.  
 

In Wellbeing we have been learning about how we can de escalate when we are feeling stressed, angry 
or unfocused. As a Junior Unit we are going to create our own Sensory Bottles. For this we ask that each 
child bring in their own empty plastic bottle, ensuring that it has a lid, in order to make their own.  
 

Tomorrow is the Camp on Campus Program. We will be leaving to go to Latitude Melbourne at 9:30am. 
Please ensure your child is wearing their sports uniform and bring their lunch and water bottles in a  
plastic bag labelled. 

 

Please download the Remind App for more updates and information.  Remind App: @ccjun18 

 
Yours in Partnership, Mrs Michelle Surmiak, Junior Unit Leader 

SENIOR UNIT  
 

 

Students in the Senior TEAL Community have worked hard on expanding their understanding, 
knowledge and skills to measure a variety of angles in degrees using a protractor. During Religion ses-
sion we have explored the concept of ‘Discipleship’ as what it looks like, sounds like and feels like at the 
time of Jesus and in our modern world today.  
 
 

 
During Wellbeing sessions, students are exploring the physical and emotional reactions 
of stress on the body and mind. Students will be working on a variety of strategies that 
assist them to manage stress and ensure they can focus on learning. During Literacy 
sessions, students will continue to read a variety of text types to explore the main idea 
and a range of thinking strategies to support student to infer meanings across the texts. 
During Inquiry, students will conduct a range of experiments that explore how the       
phenomenon of light works in our world.  

 

 

Senior TEAL Community Remind Code is @seniorscc 

 

Regards, Leanne Spence, Senior Unit Leader 



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

MACKILLOP COLLEGE 
Year 7, 2020 Enrolments    

 

Enrolments for  

Applications close on  

Friday 17 August 2017. 

 

For further information  regarding 
the College please visit  

the College website: 

www.mackillop.vic.edu.au  



 

 

2018 SCHOOL CALENDAR & IMPORTANT DATES 

Wednesday 16th May  NAPLAN Day 2 - Yr 3 and 5 Students only 

    Subway Lunch Orders were due back to school today! 

Thursday 17th May  Grade 1 & 2 Camp on Campus Program - Gr 1 & 2 Excrusion & Gr 2 Sleepover - 

   Students wear Sport Uniform today & bring snack/lunch in plastic bag with drink bottle 

    NAPLAN Day 3 - Yr 3 and 5 Students only 

Friday 18th May   Grade 1 & 2 Camp on Campus Program continues at School with Activities                              

     and Incursion- Students wear Casual Clothes today 

Tuesday 22nd May  Pasta Making Session - Specialist Group 11:35am and Middle Drezga 12:35pm 

Thursday 24th May  Corpus Christi Feast Day Mass 11:30am in MFR All Welcome! 

    ‘Student Activities’ during the day & Subway Lunch for Students  
    

    SUBWAY LUNCH DAY 
 

Monday 28
th 

May  BOOK WEEK BEGINS….until Wednesday 6th June 

Tuesday 29
th
 May  Numeracy Family Night 6:00pm to 7:30pm 

Thursday 31st May  SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY—Staff Conference 

Friday 1st June  SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY—Staff Conference 

Monday 4th June  Corpus Christi Girls Footy Carnival 2018 at Saltwater Reserve Point Cook  

    School Board Meeting at 6:15pm in the Staffroom 

Sunday 17
th
 June  Corpus Christi Community Mass 10:00am - St Mary of the Cross Chapel 

Tuesday 19
th
 June  P & F Meeting 7:00pm in Staffroom - All Welcome to attend 

Thursday 21st June  Foundation / Buddies Mass 9:00am  

Friday 22
nd 

June  SCHOOL DISCO 

Thursday 28
th
 June  Whole School Assembly 2:05pm in MFR 

Friday 29
th
 June   Last Day of Term Children dismissed at 1:00pm for Term 2 Holidays 

Monday 16th July  First Day of Term 3, Students return to school from holidays 

Thursday 19th July  Middle Unit Mass Celebration 9:00am 

Friday 20th July   CC Athletics Carnival Yr 3 to 6 at VU Athletics Track (Back up Date: 27th July) 
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS – TERM 2 

Thursday 31st May and Friday 1st June – Staff Conference 

 
 

 

PIANO LESSONS AND DRUM LESSONS at Corpus Christi 

Interested in having your child learn on of these instruments during school time?  Contact 
Richard Allison on 9388 2251 for availability and pricing. 



 

 

 


